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Mr Jon Whelan 
Chief Executive 
Department for Infrastructure and Transport 
C/- Ms Anita Allen 
Associate Director 
URPS 
By email: aallen@urps.com.au 

Dear Ms Allen 

Government 
of South Australia 

Hon Zoe Bettison MP 
Minister for Tourism 

Minister for Multicultural Affairs 

I write in relation to the Adelaide Aquatic Centre Code Amendment (the Code 
Amendment). The Minister for Planning, the Hon Nick Champion MP, has declared a 
conflict of interest and has delegated this matter to me. 

I write to advise that under section 73(10) of the Planning, Development and 
Infrastructure Act 2016 (the Act), I have considered the advice of the State Planning 
Commission and the issues raised during the engagement period and have now 
adopted the Code Amendment. 

In adopting the Code Amendment, I am of the view that it will facilitate the 
development of the new Adelaide Aquatic Centre, and the return of the existing 
centre's site to Park Lands. 

The Code Amendment will come into effect when consolidated into the online Code 
and published on the PlanSA Portal via the following link: 
https://code.plan.sa.gov.au/home/browse the planning and design code?code=bro 
wse. It is anticipated this will occur in June/July 2023. 

A copy of the Engagement Report is available to view on the PlanSA Portal at: 
https://plan.sa.gov.au/have your say/code-amendments . 
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For further information, please contact Nadia Gencarelli, Team Leader- Code 
Amendments, Planning and Land Use Services, on 08 7133 2311 or via email at: 
Nadia.Gencarelli@sa.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Hon Zoe Bettison P 
MINISTER FOR TOURISM 
MINISTER FOR MULTICULTURAL AFFAIRS 
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